

Stone Consulting & Design, Inc.

May 16, 2005

Dr. Norbert J. Kennerknecht, Director Warren County School District Buildings & Ground Services 185 Hospital Drive North Warren, PA 16365

Subject:

Roof Drain Connections at Warren Area High School

Dear Dr. Kennerknecht:

This letter is to remind the Warren County School District of the commitment letter sent to Glade Township, dated August 16, 2004. On August 16, 2004, you and I met at the high school to solve a problem with failed and damaged roof drains. In order to address the roof drain problem and still meet the school opening deadline, Glade Township gave you permission to temporarily connect into the existing system until the end of summer 2005. The commitment you agreed to was outlined in the above referenced letter. The commitment to dye test the system was completed, but you still need to:

Item #1 Complete the engineering study

Item #2 Construct a storm water management facility or disconnect from the existing system.

I have attached your commitment letter for your information. If I can answer any questions, please feel free to call.

Very truly yours,

Stone Consulting & Design, Inc.

atterine Mote

Catherine M. Lee Project Manager

Attachments

cc: Matt Horchler, Chambers Design Associates

Glade Township Supervisors

Bidgs & Grounds

Warren Pounty School District

Buildings and Grounds Services 185 Hospital Drive • North Warren, PA 16365 Ph: 814/723-6900 ext. 2157 • Fax: 814/723-7548

August 16, 2004

Glade Township Supervisors C/o Stone Consulting & Design Inc. 99 Cobham Park Road Warren, PA 16365

Re:

Roof Drain Lines at Warren Area High School

Dear Supervisors;

During the course of road construction to accommodate changes in the traffic pattern at Warren Area High School, several roof drain lines were discovered. Said roof drains leaders were deposited to on-site sump pits that are located where the new roadway is to be constructed. The Warren County School District discussed this issue with our consultant, Chambers Design Associates, and the Glade Township engineer. The Warren County School District seeks permission to connect roof drain leaders into the existing storm sewer system.

Please accept this correspondence as the Warren County School District's letter of commitment to the following:

- 1. Dye testing will be provided to demonstrate that the inlet structure that we will connect to flow to the Fifth Avenue storm sewer system.
- 2. The District will provide a study showing how that flow effects the existing storm sewer system within 30-days of this letter.
- 3. The District agrees to either construct a storm water management facility to reduce the flow to the previously existing condition or disconnect from the system and redirect flow into a dry well by the end of summer 2005, if necessary.

As you are aware, the 2004/2005 school year will begin in two weeks and time is of the essence. The Warren County School District sincerely appreciates the cooperation of Glade Township in this urgent matter. We appreciate the options that have been presented to us to facilitate the timely completion of this phase of work.

Sincer

Novbert J. Kennerknecht, Ph.D.

Director of Buildings and Grounds Services

NJK/mlt

ce: Paul Zippel, WTW Architects

John Grant, WCSD Randall Peterson, WCSD

Physical Plant & Facilities Committee

Matthew Horchler, Chambers Design Associates